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2010 Training Dates  

The training staff has com-
pleted the 2010 training 
calendar. The dates are 
available on the TBI web-
s i t e .  P l e a s e  v i s i t 
www.tbi.state.tn.us and fol-
low the “Training” link lo-
cated on the left of the 
home page. Please register 
as soon as possible due to 
limited seating. There are 
no scheduled training 
classes after August 2010 .  

 
Data Entry  

 
Be sure you have your data  
entry caught up for 2009  
by the end of December. 
We will begin generating 
preliminary Crime in Ten-
nessee data in January.  
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Mid December is here and most have be-
gun to plan luncheons, department parties 
along with family gatherings. During this 
special time of year the Crime Statistics Unit 
would like to say “Thank You” for your hard 
work during the year. The TIBRS program is 
one of the best crime reporting programs in 
the nation due in large part to the timeless 
efforts of  you, the contributing agencies.   

CSU would like to wish all of you a safe and 
Happy Season along with a Happy New 
Year. New and exciting things are on the 
horizon for CSU and the TnCOP program in 
the coming year one of them being a new 
TBI website. Be looking for the email with a 
hyperlink to the new site. There will be a por-
tion of the site dedicated to law enforce-
ment requiring a password. We will notify 
you of the password.   

We look forward to working with you in the 
new year.  
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2009 Data Publication Schedule  
 

January 19, 2010 Preliminary Crime  on Campus Data 
Mailed 

January 29, 2010 All Changes To Crime on Campus 
Must Be Entered 

February 10, 2010  All Changes To Crime on Campus 
Must Be Submitted 

February 16-19, 2010 Crime in Tennessee, Hate Crime 
and LEOKA Preliminary Data Mailed To All Agencies 

March 17, 2010 Crime on Campus Released 
(Tentative) 

March 31, 2010 All Changes To Crime in Tennessee, 
Hate Crime and LEOKA Must  Be  Entered 

April 12, 2010 All Data for Crime in Tennessee, Hate 
Crime and LEOKA Must Be Received by TBI 

April 28, 2010  2009 Crime In Tennessee Will Be Re-
leased (Tentative) 

May 5, 2010  2009 Hate Crime and LEOKA Publication 
Will Be Released (Tentative) 

*Dates Subject To Change Without Notice   

TIBRS Conference  
The TIBRS User’s Group is 
planning the 2010 TIBRS 
Conference August 16-
18, 2010 at the  Music 
Road Hotel and Con-
vention Center in Pi-
geon Forge. Registration 
will be held on August 
16.  More details will be 
emailed  in the Spring  
concerning fees, sched-
ules etc…  

NAME TITLE PHONE E-MAIL WORK 
HOURS 

Jackie Vandercook Statistics Assistant Director (615)-744-4014 Jackie.Vandercook@tn.gov 7:00am - 
3:30pm 

Steven Jancarek Statistical Analyst 4 (615)-744-4024 Steven.Jancarek@tn.gov  7:00am - 
3:30pm 

Jim Purviance Statistical Analyst 3 (615)-744-4136 Jim.Purviance@tn.gov   M-Th 7:00am     
-      5:30pm 

Vacant Statistical Analyst 2    
Jennifer Brooks West Tennessee LEIC (731)-984-6677 Jennifer.Brooks@tn.gov   M-Th 7:00am    

-     5:30pm 
Lisa Capps Quality Control LEIC (615)-744-4030 Lisa.Capps@tn.gov 7:00am - 

3:30pm 
Jim Clabo East Tennessee LEIC (865) 549-7853         James.Clabo@tn.gov 7:00am - 

3:30pm 
Lynn Snoddy Middle Tennessee LEIC (615)-744-4016 Lynn.Snoddy@tn.gov      8:00am -       

-    4:30pm 
Dale King Training LEIC (615)-744-4026 Dale.King@tn.gov 7:00am - 

3:30pm 
          Vacant                           Training LEIC      

CSU Fax Number    (615) - 744-4662  

State Offices Will Be Closed 
12/24, 12/25, 12/31 and 

01/01  


